

October 3, 2018

VIA EMAIL AND FIRST CLASS MAIL

Honorable Robert Stein, Chairman Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, Connecticut 06051

Re:

Docket No. 473 – Homeland Towers, LLC (HT) and Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless (Verizon) Development & Management Plan-Tower Facility at 515 Morehouse Road, Easton CT (CT254)

Dear Chairman Stein and Members of the Siting Council:

Please accept this letter from Homeland Towers, LLC regarding the captioned Facility for which the Siting Council issued a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need in Docket 473 ("Certificate").

Condition 6 of the Decision and Order dated September 14, 2017 required the approved facility to be fully constructed and providing wireless services within eighteen (18) months from the date of the mailing of the Council's Findings of Fact, Opinion, and Decision and Order.

At this time, we wish to advise the Council that construction of the tower commenced during the last week of December 2017 and is complete. The Town of Easton Building Department issued a Certificate of Approval to Homeland Towers on August 17, 2018. There were no changes or deviations from the approved D&M Plan. Verizon installed its antennas and equipment in mid-July, however, they are still waiting on fiber installation and are not on-air at this time. As soon as Verizon is fully operational/on-air, we will notify Council that construction is complete at this site and will submit our final report.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 203-297-6345 should you, the Council members or staff have any questions regarding the foregoing. Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Raymond Vergati Regional Manager

cc: Honorable Adam Dunsby, First Selectman, Town of Easton

Anthony Befera, Verizon

Kenneth Baldwin, Esq., Robinson + Cole